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Press Release 

Launching of UN Network on Migration in Armenia

Yerevan, June 18th, The IOM Mission in Armenia, jointly with the UN Resident Coordinator's Office, held an online conference to mark the official launch of the UN Network on Migration in Armenia.
The UN Global Network on Migration was launched in May 2018 as a collaborative community of UN entities working together to provide effective and coordinated system-wide support to Member States in the implementation, monitoring, and review of the Global Compact for Safe, Orderly, and Regular Migration (GCM).
During the launching event the participants had a chance to obtain a greater understanding of the support mechanisms the Network will bring to the UN system in terms of migration, and to present the Network as a mechanism to assist the Government of Armenia in implementation of commitments, undertaken within the GCM and engaging other stakeholders.
The event was launched with the opening remarks by Mr.Shombi Sharp, UN Resident Coordinator to Armenia Co-Chair of UNMN in Armenia, Ms. Irina Davtyan, Deputy Head of Migration Service of the Ministry of Territorial Administration and Infrastructure of the Republic of Armenia, Mr. Amr Taha, Co-chair of the Regional UNMN, Senior Regional Liaison and Policy Officer, IOM RO Vienna and Ms. Amy Muedin, Migration Network Policy Officer from UN Global Network on Migration.
During his speech Mr. Sharp emphasized the importance of the Network's 360-degree approach, that will incorporate Government, academia, NGOs, and civil society, as well as emphasized the role of the IOM Armenia as the country’s Network coordinator.
 “The Network is expanding to 15+ networks around the globe, which is a significant achievement as the Network prepares to host the forthcoming International Migration Review Forum in May 2022.”,- says Mr. Amr Taha
The country Network's actions will be guided by the UN Charter, international law, the 2030 Agenda for Sustainable Development and the Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs), 
 “It is highly important to have such a wide discussion to determine what the Network's global vision is as well as to understand various modalities of the Network. I'm looking forward to the Network's activities being rolled out, and I'm excited to work with all of the members both locally and internationally.”,- says Ms. Ilona Ter-Minasyan, The Head of Office of the IOM Mission in Armenia and The Co-Chair of the Network in Armenia. 
The event was wrapped up by the panel discussion with the participation of the UN Network members from UNDP, UNIDO, WFP, UNHCR, UNFPA, FAO, RCO, ILO, UNAIDS, UNICEF and UNHCR. As a final remark, all the representatives from the agencies emphasized the significance of optimizing resources in order to achieve the goal of the UN Network on Migration in Armenia.
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